H.R.C.C.C. 31st AGM




7th December 2024

Agenda
1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received

4. Discussion Topics

5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present :
As the AGM preceded the club meeting, most racers on the day were present.

Apologies :
Martyn Ross

Meeting opened at 12:45 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Chris Forrest)

Chris opened his report by stating that the club had had a good 2023/24.  The feedback from racers was always positive, with the track, standard of club racing always receiving good comments.  He went on to say that the club looks pretty good and on a sure footing, and expects no real changes over the next 12 months.
Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger opened his report by stating that the club was still in a reasonable financial state.  He reported that since Covid, the club had moved away from cash transactions which meant that it was trickier to keep detailed accounts.

Roger stated that the race fees had been increased last year in order to finance new carpet, which we had purchased and have just started using.

He went on to say that the club is a non-profit organisation, so any income gets ploughed back into the running of the club, with purchases like a new hoover, fridge, etc.

He said that he didn't expect any other new purchases over the next 12 months.

Roger went on to say that the income from members (race fees, tuck shop, etc) was in the order of £13,460, whilst the expenditure was some £10,215.  There is some £5,000 in the savings account.

He closed his report saying that racing on a Saturday is a positive for the club as not many clubs offer this, but said that although we are currently race at the Heath Lane Academy and we are happy to do so, it does cost us £35/hr so one day we may have to find an alternative venue.

Finally, he said that we are trying to go digital, with PayPal, emails and electronic banking.

Election of Officer’s
The Chairman's position is up for re-election this year.  Chris Forrest said that he was happy to continue in the post for a further term, there were no objections to this, so Roger Cosgrove proposed and Matt Chambers seconded that Chris should remain as Chairman.
Proposals Received
Mardave Mini's was briefly discussed, and a suggestion that the rules be opened up like Stafford club have done.

Also, we should look at accomodating the Iconic class (and other indoor classes).

Chris and Roger will share ideas on these proposals.
Discussion Topics
AOB
Matt Chambers raised the question of whether we could have another monitor showing the live race info on the wall.  Roger said that the problem was that the current projector didn't work very well with the new lighting that had been installed in the hall, but went on to say that it would be looked into.

In closing the meeting, Roger stated that we should be on the lookout for a spare Decoder as the one we have is now some 25 years old, and asked that if anyone hears of one that is no longer required to let him know.

The meeting was closed at 13:02
